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ADMINISTRATOR’S  MESSAGE  

It is easy to feel defeated by the explosive progression of COVID-19 in Saskatoon, Saskatchewan, Canada, and the 
world. However, when we look directly at how we are managing as a school, there are lots of things for which to 
be thankful. 

We can of course be thankful that we have not had a recorded case of COVID at the school yet. Despite the 
transmission rates in the public, private, and sports worlds immediately surrounding us, we have not had a case 
in the school yet. This is of course thanks to all the individuals coming into the school doing their part to keep us 
safe. Although it feels as though we are being robbed of many enjoyable experiences this year, in our case, it is 
helping to keep our students and our community safe. 

We can be thankful that we have not had a significant disruption to the delivery of our school program. Our 
grade 7-12 teachers have done a tremendous amount of work to restructure the approach of their programs to 
fit the block model of instruction that we are using. We know it has put pressures on our students and their 
families to keep up with the faster pace of delivery for the coursework, but it was the safest option we could 
come up with to minimize the cross-cohort contacts. 

We can be thankful for the creativity that staff and students are displaying in how they address the barriers to 
regular programming. The most recent example of this that I can think of is the restricted gym time that we have 
during this block. Since the gym isn’t available, we have classes using the balcony, open classrooms, and the 
outdoors to accomplish some innovative and engaging activities. That includes noodle drumming on five-gallon 
pails, seated aerobics, and snow fort building with the new set of shovels that Mr. Schmidt picked up. 

As we adapt on a daily basis to the ever-changing landscape of 2020, we are also moving forward with our plans 
for the school renovation project, and the school greenhouse project. These are clear signs to me that we will get 
through this if we continue to work together, and there will be a brighter future ahead. 

Thank you for continuing to encourage your children to support the school safety plan. If we concentrate on daily 
adherence to the expectations of mask wearing, hand sanitizing, physical distancing, and limiting our contacts, 
we can hopefully keep everyone in our community safe. 

Thank you also for keeping your children home when they are not feeling well. I know it puts added pressure on 
your family when you need to keep them home long enough to be 48 hours symptom-free, but this is another 
safety measure that benefits the community in the long run. 

This will be a strange Christmas for all of us. For me, Christmas has always been a time for family to get together. 
I look forward to our annual Christmas concert as the official start of the holiday season, but this year it will all 
look very different. I will try to take comfort in the hope that sacrifices made this holiday season will lead to a 
more traditional season next year. I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a safe and healthy 
holiday season.  

                                                                         
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
CONTACT INFORMATION 

Please remember to keep your family contact information up to date especially as we are 
heading into the winter weather season. Parents of students’ grades 7-12 can update 
through PowerSchool anytime. Please contact the office if you need assistance. 
 
 

REMINDERS FOR ALL BUSSED STUDENTS - (both in-town and rural) 
 

• Students must be at their bus stop by the pre-determined pick up time. At each bus 
stop, bus drivers will wait for two minutes before continuing on their routes. Drivers 
cannot wait any longer without disrupting other pick up times along their routes. 

• At the end of the day, the bus will leave the school five minutes after the bell. 
Students need to make their way directly to the bus. 

Thank you to parents and students for their cooperation! 
 
 
REPORT CARDS FOR GRADES 7-12 

We have noticed a significant increase in the number of students and parents who have been 
accessing progress information online using PowerSchool.  We have also noticed a significant 
decrease in the number of students who are collecting their report cards.  After a discussion with 
our School Community Council, we have decided to print only the final report card of the year.  
Parents and students will still be able to access marks and comments through PowerSchool on a 
continuous basis throughout the year and teachers will continue to input comments for the 
advertised reporting periods.  If you have any questions about how to access PowerSchool, please  
contact Mrs. Cameron in office. 
 

 

COLD WEATHER GUIDELINES 
Clavet has established the following temperatures as a guideline for winter recess times. We 

would like all students to be dressed properly (jackets, ski- pants, toque, mitts, scarves, 
boots) as we go outside as much as possible. Many students ask to go outside even when 
temperatures dip low. For this reason we have established the Polar Bear Club. Please 
note, the temperatures are based on Environment Canada for Saskatoon. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

-26 C, combined temperature/wind-chill  
 Outside recess                                                                                                        

-27 C to -39 C, combined temperature/wind-chill 
 All students dress up and run to shack and back 
 Polar Bear Club 

 
 Polar Bear Club – only those dressed properly will have the option to stay outside 

with teacher supervision. 
 



 
 
 

Parent Virtual Book Reading Contest 

Thank you to the SCC for coming up with this brilliant idea to continue to engage our 
parents in the reading program at the school. The school received a phone call from the 
provincial government recognizing this innovative project as an exemplar for continuing 
the learning in the COVID environment in which we are all operating. Thank you also to 
the parents who participated for taking a bit of a risk and submitting a video of themselves either reading a 
book or giving a book talk about a favourite book of theirs for the teacher to share with their class. We 
have had some staff absences over the past few days, so we still don’t have the final numbers for the 
winning classrooms, but we wanted to make sure to share our appreciation of the efforts that a number of 
people have put into this project. Even though the contest has concluded, please feel free to continue to 
engage with your children’s learning by submitting videos to your child’s homeroom teacher.  

Christmas Concert 

Due to the current provincial restrictions on large gatherings as a result of the COVID-
19 pandemic, Clavet Composite School is unable to host our traditional Pre K - Grade 
6 Christmas Concert. But to keep with the holiday spirit, plans are in place to pivot to 
have each Pre K - Grade 6 Homeroom Class prepare and pre-record a video and then 
share it only with their own individual homeroom classroom. This pre-recorded video 

could possibly include visual images of students in which their face may be clearly identifiable along with 
first and last names.  A link to a Video Consent Form is included below so that you are able to give your 
consent.  If you opt not to consent, you child will not be identifiable in the video.  Each homeroom class 
teacher will also be sending out this link out so that everyone receives it. 
  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf3AL0XK4QNWzW_eMAZJZDD3ZITRxOL7oYpNkv-
egKDkPIxeQ/viewform?usp=sf_link 
 
 

DATES TO NOTE 
 

 DEC. 11             RED & GREEN DAY   
 DEC. 18                        FORMAL OR UGLY CHRISTMAS SWEATER DAY 
DEC. 18 

 
LAST DAY OF CLASSES 

DEC.21-JAN. 1  
 

CHRISTMAS BREAK – NO CLASSES 

JAN. 4 
 

CLASSES RESUME 
 
                                                                                               
We are now accepting applications for SUBSTITUTE CARETAKING HELP.  In order 

to maintain our school building to the highest possible standard, we 
require substitute caretaking help in our school.  If you are interested in 
working on a casual basis, please contact Brian Matisz, Principal at 306-933-
1022 or Amy Sawyer, Operations Assistant at 306-683-2918, as soon as 

possible for more information.  Students, parents and community members are welcome to 
apply. 

Dec 2016 Dec 2019 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf3AL0XK4QNWzW_eMAZJZDD3ZITRxOL7oYpNkv-egKDkPIxeQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf3AL0XK4QNWzW_eMAZJZDD3ZITRxOL7oYpNkv-egKDkPIxeQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


 



 


